Drop in Surgeries with PCSO Deborah Sleeman, Devon & Cornwall Constabulary.

Welcome to the latest edition of my newsletter.  
The following information is what I have received whilst on foot patrol over the last month & from my latest Drop in Surgery which was held on Saturday 4th May 2013.
POWDERHAM
I am being regularly informed of vehicles that are seen travelling at ridiculous speeds along the Estuary road in Powderham. I shall be conducting some speed checks in the area over the next few weeks, on different days at different times.  

In the mean time I have asked that the witnesses take the details of the offending vehicles to pass to me for actioning.  Please don’t be one of those vehicles.
STARCROSS

I was recently informed by a resident that they had witnessed some young people of the village consuming energy drinks.  Even though they were not breaking any laws, the reporting person were worried regarding the potential problems these drinks could pose either to the children’s health or what their actions may be whilst “under the influence” of these drinks.

I have spoken with the management of the local spar and they were more than happy to place an age restriction regarding the sale of these drinks in their shop.

On Thursday 11th April a village member reported to me that they had noticed the door to the pumping station, which is situated near the slip way in Counties Crescent, was open.  

As I am not as nimble as I used to be, so an officer kindly scaled the fence for me and found that the door was just left ajar and nothing untoward had occurred.  

Thank you to that member of public for looking out in the village.

On Wednesday 24th April a visitor parked their vehicle in the car park situated at the rear of Courtenay Terrace in Starcross between 08.30-12.40.  During this time the disabled badge went missing from the parked vehicle. 
If anyone saw or heard anything suspicious during this time please call 101 quoting crime number JG/13/701.
I have been keeping an eye on the drop kerbs in the village and have issued a few warning notices to vehicles regarding blocking these areas.  Could motorists be aware that if they block the drop kerbs in the village, this could cause the wheelchair user to abandon their journey. I can imagine that this could be very frustrating not to be able to go about their daily business.  Please be aware and don’t block them.

KENTON
On Sunday 28th April at approximately 20.24 a passing motorist informed me that he was travelling on the main A379 between Exminster & Kenton. During this time a black VW was travelling in front of them when, for no apparent reason just stopped.  It is unknown why this vehicle did this and could have potentially been dangerous! This vehicle was described to have had a sign on the rear that was of a rude nature.  If anyone knows who this vehicle belongs to, could they contact me so I can ascertain if their actions where warranted.  
ON FRIDAY 19TH APRIL 2013 SPEED CHECKS WERE MADE USING THE SPEED

TROLLEY IN THE FOLLOWING AREAS

The Strand Starcross 09.45-10.45

TOTAL OF 220 VEHICLES CAME THROUGH THE ROUTE

159 where recorded doing between 0-30mph

42 where recorded  doing between 31-35mph

19 were recorded doing between 36-41 mph.  
These vehicles were all sent a letter with strong words of advice regarding their excess speeding.

Kenton Hill Kenton between 10.50-11.05    

A total of 40 vehicles came through the route

36 vehicles were recorded doing between 0-30mph

4 where recorded doing between 31-35mph

Exeter Hill Kenton between 11.10 - 11.35

A Total of 69 vehicles came through the route

51 vehicles were recorded doing between 0-30mph
11 where recorded doing between 31-35mph  
7 were recorded doing between 36-41 mph.  
These vehicles were all sent a letter with strong words of advice regarding their excess speeding

Warren Road Cockwood 11.46-12.06

A Total of 22 vehicles came through the route

12 vehicles were recorded doing between 0-30mph

4 where recorded doing between 31-35mph

6 were recorded doing between 36-45 mph.  
These vehicles were all sent a letter with strong words of advice regarding their excess speeding  
I have recently been informed regarding noisy neighbours.

If anyone ever experiences any noise problems from their neighbours, the best course of action would be to contact their local Environmental Health office on 01626 361101
On Sunday 14th April a local Dawlish farm was entered and a generator and some electric fencing were stolen.  If anyone has any information regarding this please call 101 quoting crime number JG/13/655
The next Surgeries will be held on Saturday 1st June 2013 at the WESTBANK charity shop, The Strand, Starcross at 10am, Dolphin Inn in Kenton at Noon & Sainsburys Shutterton Bridge at 2pm.
Deborah Sleeman

Police Community Support Officer 30387

Dawlish Warren, Starcross, Kenton, Mamhead Ashcombe & Powderham

Tel: 08456 567705

E-mail: deborah.sleeman@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk

General Enquiries: 101
You can also find me on Facebook under:  Dawlish Neighbourhood Police

